
I _N THE YEAR 1956-57 Oriental Insti tute membership has again 

grown, as the accompanying list of names indicates. Income from 

dues and gifts has more than kept pace, thanks to the generosity 

of our Members. 

Lectures were held each month during the academic year, 

presenting the most recent discoveries in the Near Eastern field, 

wi th the usual reception following the opening lecture of the 

season. The lectures were consistently well attended. Of the al­

ways-popular Newsletter, twelve were circulated during the year 

in spite of a black-out in communications wi th the Near East 

during the fall of 1956. 

Members received during the year the excellent reproductions 

of some of our Egyptian Tomb Paintings printed in Germany as 

well as reprints of an article dealing wi th the Achaemenean Gold 

Treasure in our Museum. 

Special gifts by Members added to our photographic equipment 

and made possible enterprises and activities not provided for by 

the Institute budget; regular Membership Income was devoted to 

similar purposes wi th the approval of the Institute's Visiting 

Committee. The Visiting Committee, appointed by the Univer­

sity's Board of Trustees, consisted this past year of the following: 

JOHN NUVEEN, Chairman MRS. GUSTAVUS F. SWIFT, Co-chairman 

ALVIN BASTIEN MRS. ROBERT MCCORMICK ADAMS 

HOWARD GOODMAN MRS. TIFFANY BLAKE 

WALTER PAEPCKE MRS. GEORGE G. CAMERON 

ERNEST QUANTRELL MRS. JOHN ALDEN CARPENTER 

RICHARD E. SCHMIDT MRS. EARLE LUDGIN 

HERMON D. SMITH MRS. PHILLIP MILLER 

CHESTER D. TRIPP MRS. EDWIN SEIPP 

RODERICK S. WEBSTER MRS. RODERICK S. WEBSTER 
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